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	Welcome Back!

	A huge welcome back to Class 4.  It is amazing to be back learning and hearing about all the exciting things that our children have been up to during the last few months.  We have all developed new skills and enjoyed the quality times we have spent with our families.  Our first week back has been a chance to learn new routines, share our experiences and look forward to challenges we face in the future.  It has been a great start to the new term Year 5.  Well done!



	Class 4
	Key Information

	Routines
	Can we firstly thank all parents for adapting to the new daily timetable.   The children have also had to deal with new ways of doing things in school as we try to make our learning environment as safe as possible for children and staff alike.  The children have been so sensible with new routines for hand washing and sanitizing.   As you know your child will be taught by both Mrs. Parkes (Monday and Tuesday) and Mr. Challinor (Wednesday, Thursday and Friday).  Both teachers look forward to speaking with you at the forthcoming ‘online’ parents evening.  If you need to contact us, then feel free to use the following email addresses:
s.challinor@tssmat.staffs.sch.uk
s.parkes@tssmat.staffs.sch.uk

	Uniform

	Remember that a blazer and tie are compulsory parts of the uniform and that your child should wear them at all times unless given permission otherwise. Please make sure all uniform is clearly labelled.  A coat should also be in school for breaktimes and lunchtimes.  Can you also please encourage your child to have their shirt tucked in. For further information, please follow the link below:
https://www.richardcrosse.staffs.sch.uk/parents/uniform

	Water Bottles
	Please can your child have a clearly labelled water bottle in school each day. Water bottles will be kept in the classroom for easy usage and can be refilled throughout the day.  Please ensure your child has a water bottle in school each day as good hydration is so important as it really helps with a child’s concentration and focus.

	Blogging
	If you want to hear about some of the things we have been doing each week then why not visit our weekly blog.  You will find it by visiting the Richard Crosse website or by using the link below: 
https://www.richardcrosse.staffs.sch.uk/blog/category/class-4


	Reading Diaries
	We ask that your child reads at least 5 times a week and records what they have read in their diary, which should be in school every day. Books will be changed when completed and checked on a regular basis. Your child is encouraged to fill in their own diaries during school time and we ask for a parent’s signature for reading at home.  If your child reads 5 times a week, they will receive 1 dojo and will be entered into a weekly competition - 5 times reader – with a possibility of winning a book of their choice.   Many of our children need no encouragement to pick up a book.  If, however, your child is a reluctant home reader then please let us know and we will try a find a text that will motivate and engage them with their reading.

	
Spellings

	Your child will be expected to learn 10 spellings at home each week.  These can be found on the school website and we have also sent a paper copy home. Children have initially been put into two groups and your child is aware of which set of spelling they should learn.  A quick test on those 10 words will take place on a Tuesday.  Full marks will result in a dojo!

	PE Kit

	Swimming lessons will not take place until we are advised that it is safe to do so. PE lessons will take place outdoors where possible.  We ask that your child brings a PE kit into school every Monday and then takes it home on a Friday to be cleaned.  Please clearly label each item of clothing.  As the colder months approach please ensure your child has a black PE sweatshirt and black jogging bottoms.   This will ensure we are still able to continue with outdoor PE during the winter months.  Can I please remind you that children should avoid wearing jewellery, especially earrings, on PE days (Wednesday and Friday). This term we will be focusing on health-related exercise, handball, basketball and netball.  Where a child is unable to take part in PE we ask that a short note is provided from home.

	Homework
	Homework will be set every Thursday via Google Classroom and will need to be submitted by the following Tuesday. Where possible children should complete homework independently although it would be much appreciated if a parent could go through any completed work once it has been submitted. Homework will generally alternate between English and Mathematics but on occasion we may set work for other subjects. Your child has already been given an email address and password which will allow them access to Google Classroom in order to complete their homework.  We appreciate that this is a new way of setting homework therefore please don’t hesitate to contact us if you encounter any issues.  If your child has any issues accessing the homework, then please let us know.
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